
Monterey County Oral Health Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 8th, 2022
Zoom Conference Call
1:00pm – 2:00pm

Present: 
Elizabeth Navarro- Smile California Representative, Representative, Lindsey Mauldin – CHDP Program Nurse, Alejandra Lopez - CHDP, Lizbeth Gomez – Early Learning Program, Maria Lopez – community member, Andrea Estrada – Monterey County Cannabis Education Program, Debie Diaz – Monterey Bay Dental Society, Michelle House – Monterey County Health Department, Jairo Hernandez – Monterey County Health Department.

Welcome & Introductions
Jairo Hernandez convened the meeting at 1:00pm. Attendees were welcomed and introduced.

Agency & Partner Updates
Elizabeth with Smile California shared that she will be going on maternity leave and will sending out some materials and information as she prepares for her leave. An interim staff from Smile will take her place and will be in touch with the group before Elizabeth’s departure. 

Michelle shared that the tobacco control program has been working with the City of Monterey and City of Seaside on adopting tobacco control ordinances. On June 16th the City of Monterey will have a reading on an ordinance to ban all flavor tobacco products. The City of Seaside will vote on June 23rd on a tobacco ordinance that will ban all tobacco flavor products and restricting smoking inside multi-unit housing complexes. 

Health Education & Outreach 
Jairo shared that a three-part parent workshops series concluded on March 15th and 16th at Sherwood and Rosevelt Elementary. Another parent workshop was conducted on June 10th at Gabilan Elementary per school’s request. Jairo also mentioned that two additional parent workshops were conducted at two preschool agencies, ELP (Early Learning Program) and CAPSLO (Community Action Partnership of San Luis Obispo) on March 10th and April 28th. All parent workshops were conducted online. 

Jairo mentioned that Jaquelin concluded with the last round of in-person classroom presentations for first and second graders at Natividad and Sherwood Elementary on 3/8, 3/14 and 4/19. Presentations consisted of providing students with information on tooth decay, plaque control, nutrition to promote healthy teeth and practicing good oral hygiene. Ensuring the presentation, students received an oral hygiene kit and stickers to promote brushing at home. 

Maria shared that the rack card that was developed by the Oral Health Advisory workgroup and it’s on the way for printing. The rack card is bilingual in English and Spanish and will target families with babies and preschoolers to promote practicing good oral hygiene since birth, visiting the dentist by first birthday, and limiting sweets and sugar sweetened beverages. Jairo mentioning that the rack card will be distributed to preschool agencies such as ELP, WIC and other partners that work with pregnant mothers and younger age children. 

Jairo also shared that the rack card concept and artwork will be modified and adapted for a digital campaign via Facebook. The digital campaign will utilize Geofencing to target priority Zip codes including those of Salinas, Greenfield, King City, Seaside, Marina, Soledad, Gonzalez, and Castroville. 

Program Updates
Jairo shared that the current grant is closing on June 2022 and the new grant will begin in July.  Jairo mentioned that new grant will increase its clinical efforts and serve forty-one high need elementary schools. All the schools that have been determined as a high need are qualified as eighty percent free or reduced school lunch. 

Jairo shared with the group the complete list of the forty-one schools to gain input and identify which schools to begin working in 2022-23. Schools from the Salinas City School District might be the first schools that program will work with in the new grant. 

Jairo shared that he has reached out to the Monterey Bay Dental Society and the Monterey Bay Dental Hygienist Association to assist with volunteer recruitment. Currently, two registered dental hygienist and a dentist have committed to assist with the dental screening for next school year. Additional registered dental hygienists have expressed interest in volunteering, however, there has been changes in their availability, program will follow-up them in the near future for update availably. Jairo is working with the Cabrillo College Dental Hygiene Program to explore volunteer opportunities for the students of the hygiene program. If approved, Cabrillo students would assist the oral health program with the school screenings while receiving school credits.

Lastly, Jairo shared that a second program intern will be joining the oral health team to support with the education component. The goal of the oral health program for next grant is to expand to provide outreach and education to all forty-one target schools.      


Meeting Adjourn 


